IMO: Revision of STCW Convention and
Training Guidelines
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HTW11 kicks off in London

Last Monday at the IMO + London, the 11th meeting of the Sub-Committee on Human Element,
Training and Watchkeeping (HTW11) kicked off.

Revision of STCW Convention

The working group on the revision of the IMO STCW Convention + has continued its work. This
working group focused on identifying gaps in the convention to ensure it is future-proofed and
better aligned with the developments in shipping. Phase 1 of the review has now been completed
and during the next meeting, the working group will continue with phase 2. Herein, substantive
proposals for amendments to the convention will be made.

Tjitso Westra of the KVNR participated in this working group on behalf of ICS.
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Development of interim training guidelines

Another working group has begun developing interim training guidelines. These will focus on
training seafarers working with alternative fuels and new technologies. The demand within the
industry for these guidelines is increasing. Therefore, it is crucial to accelerate this process and
separate it from the broader STCW review.

Noa Vork of the KVNR participated in the discussions in this working group at the invitation of the
Dutch government.

Validation of Model Courses

A third working group was involved in the validation of several Model Courses including:

e GMDSS
e Company Security Officer
e Port Facility Security Officer



These Model Courses serve as guidance for the development of STCW training courses, but are not
mandatory.
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NLMA central at General Meeting KVNR

Yesterday, the members of the Royal Association of Dutch Shipowners (KVNR) gathered in
the Rotterdam football stadium De Kuip for the regular spring edition of the General...
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News

Russian Mariners Still Indispensable for Dutch Fleet

Minister Barry Madlener (Infrastructure and Water Management) seems to understand the
consequences of a general ban on sailing with Russian captains and opts for a more...
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The Brussels Update: April

In this new episode of The Brussels Update one central question is posed: how do we
prepare seafarers for changes in the maritime sector?
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